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Council Business Meeting 
2nd Wednesday of the Month, 7:30pm 

at the Council Home 
 

Council Officers & Program Directors Mtg. 
Charity Corp. Meeting 

Monday before Business Meeting, 7:30-9:30pm 
at the Council Home 

 
CUFP, Inc. (Home Corporation) Meeting 

Monday immediately following the Council’s Business Meeting 
Meetings are open to all members 

 
Sheen’s Colleens Meeting 

3rd Wednesday of the Month 
 

Council Social Meeting 
See Lecturer’s Report 

 
Communiqué Deadline for Articles 

4th Thursday of the Month 
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Staying EXCITED as We See the Hints of Spring!!! 

 

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
Joe Eagle 

410-549-3675 (h) 
EagleFamily76@gmail.com 

March is 
upon us and 
Spring is right 
around the 
corner.  We will 
be putting 
away the cold 
weather coats 
and opening 
the windows to let the sunshine in!  As we look 
toward Spring I cannot help to be excited about 
all of the events that are coming up for our 
Council.  

But, let us not forget all of the 
accomplishments in February.  The Valentines’ 
dinner and entertainment was great.  Thank 
you so much to Brothers Weido DiMaio and 
Mike Piechocki for planning and making the 
dinner.  It was terrific!  The Sheen’s Colleens 
really made the home look special & romantic.   

On February 20th we had the second 
annual Squires Circle breakfast after the 8:30 
AM mass.  The event was well attended and 
thanks to all of the cooks that made it happen.  
A special thanks to the Gruel family for all that 
they did to make this happen on short notice.  
Although I am still waiting on my special order 
(Denver omelet), the food was great.  And to 

Brother Mike Piechocki – we could not have 
done it without your planning and purchasing of 
all of the food – thank you for your time.  

On February 23 we had our beach party.  
We had to reschedule the beach party once 
because of the snow and then the snow came 
again – albeit one day early, but we still had 
the party!  Over 8,000 pounds of sand was 
moved into the Council home for the party. The 
food was terrific and the games so much fun! 
Thank You to Brothers Tom Greul and John 
Hundertmark and everyone else who helped!! 
It was a fun night for the kids as well as the 
adults!  Look for your pictures on the Council 
web page.  

March begins with the Lenten season. 
First we have our traditional Shove Tuesday 
celebration on March 8th, then Ash 
Wednesday on March 9th and our March 
business meeting will be on Thursday, March 
10.  

The Knights / Squires basketball game 
will be on March 12 and the St. Patrick’s Day 
Dinner also on March 12th. This sells out early 
so get your reservations in quickly.   

On Sunday, March 13th we will have a 
celebration to thank Deacon Todd and Jan for 
all that they have done for the Knights. As you 
may or may not know, Deacon Todd has been 
transferred to Philadelphia for work and will be 
relocating there in the immediate future.   The 
celebration will take place at the Cobblestone 
restaurant in Eldersburg.  If you would like 
tickets, please contact Chancellor Dave.     

The Fulton J. Communiqué 
Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen 

Council No. 7612 
P.O. Box 256, Eldersburg, MD  21784 
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Remember the Knights also sponsor 
Lenten dinners each Friday during Lent at St 
Josephs. See the Church bulletin for more 
information. 

Lent is a time when Catholics remember 
the 40 days and nights Jesus spent alone in 
the desert without food being tempted by the 
Devil. Jesus used this time to prepare for His 
work by fasting and praying.  Some Catholics 
try to follow the example of Jesus in the desert 
by giving up luxuries and practicing self-
discipline. And they try to put aside more time 
for prayer and religious acts so that they can 
really let God into their lives. I think this is 
important to remember during the season of 
Lent. 

Have a great March! 
Serving you for a successful year…. 

C.U.F.P., INC. 
(HOME CORPORATION) 

Tom Greul 
410-795-5931 (h) 
410-596-1176 (c) 

tomgreul@comcast.net 

We have been working on the pillars in 
the center of the hall and have been able to 
reduce their size from roughly two foot by four 
foot to a mere six inches square. This has 
made a great difference in the hall and has 
made it appear to be much bigger. With their 
much smaller size there is no bad seat in the 
home. We have made many repairs to the 
heating system and the duct work in the home 
and in fact just this past Wednesday at the 
council’s beach party social we were able to 
keep the hall at a balmy 87 degrees all night. 

We have also taken the ceiling out of 
the back room and exposed all of the hand 
honed timbers of the ceiling. We have asked 
brother George Snediker to make us two 
replacement timbers to replace two that have 
some rot from the years. We intend to 
whitewash the ceiling, install new lights 
between the timbers and leave it the way it is 
because the natural look is very impressive 
and is a great look into the past of our great 
building. 

We have completed all of the work on 
the restrooms including the handicap covers on 
the sink drains and we have called for our final 
building, plumbing and electric permits. We are 
very proud of the way they have turned out and 
are glad to be done this amazing project. 

I want to personally thank the men who 
have worked so hard with me to make these 
amazing improvements to our home. I could 
not have done any of this without their hard 
work and dedication. First my officers, Otto 
Greul the VP, Dave Smith the Treasure and 
Ray Miles who is the recorder, secretary, 
keeper of the renting schedule, and my 
confidant who keeps me going in the right 
direction. My team who works so hard doing 
everything from cleaning, mopping, demolition, 
painting, trash removal, organizing, plumbing 
and rebuilding. They do everything I ask and 
so much more. Thanks to John and Dan 
Hundertmark, Roy Wagner, Alasandro Pacifico, 
Tom Harrington and Otto Greul. These men 
are at the council home two or three times a 
week working all day till we are all too sore to 
drive home. There are several other men who 
have come up from time to time to help with 
one project or another and I could not begin to 
mention all of them. Thank you all for 
everything you do! You are the best. 

If you want to rent the hall please call or 
email Ray Miles or myself and we will be glad 
to give you all of the info you will need to have 
a successful event. The more we can rent the 
hall the more we can do it keep improving it. 
Please help support the Home Corp and your 
council and consider renting the home for any 
of your gathering needs. 

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT 
Deacon Todd Smith 

deacontodd@comcast.net 

Hey all,  
This is 

a difficult time 
of year, isn’t it? 
Still longing for 
those long 
daylight hours, 
incredibly 



 

 

depressing cold, rain, snow, power outages 
and high winds… 

And football is over! What a shame! 
But I think our parish is doing well. We 

have good priests who want to give themselves 
in every pastoral way to guide us in our 
spiritual journey. And the Knights are plugging 
in to give ourselves in every way.  The youth 
need our help, the catechists need help, 
Eucharistic ministers need help, and every 
where we turn, help is needed. What a gift it is 
to belong to a religious community that cries 
out in hopes that we’ll respond with our gifts of 
time and talent! I mean this is truly a God-given 
gift.  

I’m reading a book by a professor of 
religious studies at Harvard who claims that 
religion today has become nothing more than a 
set of individual beliefs mixed with personal 
spirituality that leaves no room for organized 
church. No liturgy, no priest, no Eucharist, no 
church related activities. The bad news is, 
many people today would agree with his 
conclusions. How many people have said to 
you, “Oh, I have my beliefs, but I don’t need a 
church – I don’t need to go to church on 
Sundays.”  I feel sorry for folks who don’t see 
the value of faith based communities. They are 
deprived of so much. What happens when we 
have the Otto Greuls of life who ask us for 
prayers as he enters into difficult surgery? Or 
how about those who are on their last few days 
of life? Is there no one to pray with them or 
bring them communion? I wish I could 
introduce the professor to our council and to 
our St. Joe’s Catholic Community to at least let 
him catch a glimpse of what organized religion 
really means.  

We have so much to offer each other, 
and so much in community that needs to be 
done. Yet this is who we are as Catholic 
Christians – and so we do as Knights. Thanks, 
guys. 

WARDEN’S REPORT 
Harold Bernadzikowski 

410-530-0937 
haroldterp93@comcast.net 

No Report 

DISTRICT DEPUTY’S REPORT 
Louis W. Stachowiak 

410-635-2583 (h) 
lwstack@gmail.com 

Brother Knights and Families, 
Do you have your tickets to Ocean City 

yet? The Maryland State Convention will be 
held from May 13 – 15 this year. It is always an 
enjoyable time with a lot to offer for everyone. 
My daughter enjoys the kids’ activities so plan 
on bringing the family! 

District 21 will again host an award 
winning hospitality room. Input and assistance 
is needed from every council, with all Deputy 
Grand Knights taking a lead role. Deputy Bill 
Rooney will be in touch with each council to 
orchestrate this great event  

The District Basketball Free Throw 
contest, hosted at St John, Westminster was a 
great success. We look forward to an even 
greater event next year!  

The following contestants are the district 
champions of the free throw contest: 
Age Gender Contestant Name Council 
10 B Ryan Armstrong 7612 
11 B Dimeon Wright 1393 
11 G Amanda Troll 1393 
12 B Luke Weetenkamp Hurley 1393 
12 G Jillian Scott 1393 
13 B CJ Scott 1393 
14 B Andrew Johnston 7612 
14 G Deanna Greul 7612 

This program is one of many providing 
leadership and fun for our youth and families. 
Help us get our new members involved with 
great activities such as this. Your council and 
the Order need your support. This Month is 
Blitz month Order wide. 

New members are vital to the continued 
support, growth, and administration of our 
programs and of our order. Ask a Catholic 
man to join our order today! Always carry a 
form 100. 

Vivat Jesus 



 

 

COUNCIL BENEFITS ADVISOR 
Mike Hurley 

410-913-7835 (c) 
michael.hurley@KofC.org 

Do you still have only group life 
insurance through your work?  As a Knights of 
Columbus Field agent, I hear about group 
insurance every week. 

If you have it, it's certainly not a bad 
thing, but it can be a misleading security 
blanket.  Most times, the amount offered is less 
than what you need, and the only way to 
determine what you really need is with a 
comprehensive needs analysis. Your group 
coverage is not based on any analysis.  
Instead they apply a formula:  you make "X" 
amount of salary and the group life insurance 
amount is either a flat amount or a multiple of 
your salary.  Either way, it has nothing to do 
with the amount of children you have, the 
mortgage balance you carry, or the amount of 
money your wife would need if you die.  It's a 
completely random number. 

It can also disappear at any time.  All of 
us know people - friends, family, neighbors 
who have lost their jobs.  When a job is lost, so 
is the group life insurance coverage.  You do 
not own that policy, your employer does. If a 
company experiences difficulty and budgets 
need to be cut, group life insurance can be 
reduced or eliminated.  And that decision could 
be made at the worst possible time for you. 

Most group life insurance coverage 
reduces or disappears when you retire.  Many 
times it can be converted to an individual policy, 
but at a very expensive premium payment 
(remember you're no kid anymore when you 
retire and rates increase as you age).  Just 
because you're 65 doesn't mean that you no 
longer need life insurance, or need less 
coverage.  Actually the opposite is true. 

So, do you still carry only group life 
insurance?  It must be supplemented with a 
personally owned portfolio of coverage.  I can 
guide you in a plan that blends your group 
insurance with your KofC life insurance.  Don't 
let the feeling of security that group life 
insurance through your job provides; distract 
you from the real issue.  That is taking control 

of your family's financial future.  Email me or 
call me.  We can set up a time to review your 
coverage. 

LECTURER’S REPORT 
Tom Greul 

410-795-5931 (h) 
410-596-1176 (c) 

tomgreul@comcast.net 

OH my goodness Hon did we have a 
hoot of a time downey the ocean for the beach 
party?! If you missed February's social you 
missed a great time indeed. For those who did 
not come with the rest of the 7612 council 
family to the beach, let me paint a picture for 
you of what you missed. We brought about 8 
thousand pounds of sand into the building, yes 
I said eight {8} thousand pounds of sand, and 
made our own little beach. The heat in the 
council home was set to 87 degrees and let me 
tell you, it was quite warm in there. We were all 
sweating under the hot sun. The walls 
decorated with scene setters that made it look 
like you were at the beach and seagulls were 
seen flying around the room. We had a full size 
lifeguard chair for our lifeguard Joe to use. We 
had great food, fun music and great prizes.  

Our fearless leader lifeguard Joe the 
Grand Knight gave out several awards for 
Knight of the month and Family of the month. 
He also handed out awards, certificates and 
trophy's to the winners of the council and 
District free throw contest. We had prizes for 
the best beach outfits that went to Otto and 
Sandy Greul who were dressed in swim suits 
with snorkels and face masks and loud 
Hawaiian shirts. There were three winners from 
the Limbo contest, one from each age group. 
Some of the losers are still on the floor at the 
council home! 

The highlight of the evening was 
watching the kids have a sand castle building 
contest. They were so cute and they had so 
much fun. The castles were amazing! Little 
Mathew Grasley who is almost four years old, 
was running around in a swim suit, no shoes or 
shirt, playing in the sand, he was so cute. He 
kept telling me how lucky we are to have a 
beach inside. I think he is going to be 



 

 

heartbroken next month when he comes and 
the beach is gone. Please check out all of the 
pictures in this communiqué and go to the 
council website to see all of the pictures taken 
by our “Scope's” photographer. You can click 
on any picture and print it if you like. 

Special thanks to John Hundertmark 
and Tom Harrington who helped me get the 
sand into the building and to John and Dan 
Hundertmark, Tom Harrington and George 
Snediker who helped to get it all back out 
Thursday and clean and mop all of the floors. 
Thanks guys! 

 

 

 

 

7612 CHARITIES 
S/K John Hundertmark 

(h) 410-795-5555 
(c) 443-340-3433 

Johnhundy@hotmail.com 

The Knights of Columbus, Council 7612, 
Eldersburg, MD offers a $2,500 annual college 
scholarship (for a total of $10,000 over a 4 year 
period) to a high school senior who is one of 
the following: a) a student at South Carroll, 
Liberty, or Century High Schools, b) a student 
who lives within the boundaries of those 
schools, c) is a member of St Joseph’s 
Catholic Community, or d) is the child of a 
member or deceased member of Council 7612.  
An application may be obtained at one of the 
three high schools or by emailing John 
Hundertmark at johnhundy@hotmail.com.  
Completed applications must be postmarked 
by March 31, 2011. 

The 31th Annual Art Auction will be held 
on April 9, 2011 at the Winfield Volunteer Fire 
Department hall. The proceeds of this event go 
directly to our Scholarship Fund.  Please help 
us this year by taking a patron sponsor and 
attending the event.  

We are again selling raffle tickets for our 
2nd Annual Ocean City Getaway. The tickets 
are $20.00 each for a chance to win a week 
stay at a luxury three-bedroom three-bath 
condominium located on 76th street bayside 
for the week of June 18th through June 25th 
2011. The drawing will take place at our 31st 
Annual Art Auction on April 9, 2011. Thanks to 
those of you who have already mailed back 
your raffle ticket from our bulk mailer. Please 

mailto:Johnhundy@hotmail.com


 

 

help us by purchasing a ticket and selling some 
to your friends and family. Contact me for 
tickets or any questions you may have. 

If you or someone you know wants to 
donate a vehicle please contact me. 

The annual meeting of the 7612 
Charities Inc. was held on February 9, 2011 
immediately following our regular business 
meeting of the Council. Having no nomination 
from the floor the existing board members were 
all re-elected. During our next board meeting 
the officers will be elected. 

MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITIES 
S/K John Hundertmark 

(h) 410-795-5555 
(c) 443-340-3433 

Johnhundy@hotmail.com 

Congratulations to Jarvis Abellana, 
Anthony Gioio, Jerry Reid and Henry Sullivan 
for taking their third degree in February. If you 
are a first or second degree Knight and want to 
take your second or third degree contact me 
using the information above. 

We have a scheduled first degree during 
our regular meeting on Thursday March 10th. 
During this degree the degree team will be 
judged by the State. Let’s all work to have 
several candidates and a good attendance to 
support our Council and the degree team and 
show the State judging team what a great 
Council we are. If you have a candidate please 
contact me as soon as possible so we can 
interview him in time to have him installed that 
evening. Thanks to all of you who have 
sponsored new members this year.  

Please contact me if you need any 
information, forms or need to refer a candidate 
to be interviewed. I assure you as soon as I get 
any referrals for membership I will reach out to 
them immediately to schedule an interview. 
Pleas wear your membership badges to church. 
Let’s all work together so we can share 
something we all enjoy with others. 

Vivat Jesu 

YOUTH REPORT 
Dave Love 

JDavidLove@verizon.net 

No Report 

SHEEN’S COLLEENS CORNER 
Heather Greul, Co-President  

410-795-5931 (h) 
410-596-4254 (c) 

hgreul3@gmail.com 

Hello ladies, 
Thanks to everyone who participated in 

the Valentine’s flower project.  Once again it 
was a huge success.  We have received 
multiple thank you notes from the residents 
which Cherie will share at our next Sheens 
Colleens meeting. 

On March 12th will are hosting  our 
annual St. Patty’s dinner and dance.  Please 
respond to Barbara Rooney if you plan on 
attending.  She can be reached at 410-549-
0148.  Tickets are going fast. 

April 2 is our big basket bingo with the 
Knights.  I have sent letters to all of the ladies 
and have asked for your support.  This is our 
major fundraiser for the year.  Please consider 
making a monetary donation AND attending 
the bingo.  The last one we ran was a huge 
success and loads of fun. 

The Knights are again hosting the 
Lenten dinners at St. Joseph catholic 
Community.  Signup sheets are in the Cassidy 
Center.  In the past years, the dinners have 
evolved from soup and sandwiches to crab 
cakes and shrimp dinners.  Please consider 
coming out and enjoying the fellowship these 
dinners can offer. 

Our next Sheens Colleens meeting will 
be held on March 16, 2011 at St. Joseph’s 
Catholic Community from 7:00-8:30.  We will 
be finalizing our basket bingo needs and plans.   

See you then. 

FAMILY ACTIVITIES 
No Report 

mailto:Johnhundy@hotmail.com
mailto:algras@verizon.net
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COUNCIL ACTIVITIES 
Ray Miles 

410 795-8846 (h) 
410 598-4395 (c) 

raymiles6743@yahoo.com 

For The 
Good of the Order 

The Good of the Order "mega-pot" of $250 was 
won by Collin Roden.  The usual monthly Good 

of the Order was $26 and Brother Michael 
Ward would have won the prize if he had been 

present.  The March Good of the Order is 
worth $60 and you must be present to win. 

CONCESSION STAND PROJECT 
The Council has decided to not work the 

concession stand at Oriole Park this year.  I 
recommended that the Council not work at 
Oriole Park after reviewing the non-profit 
contract offered by Maryland Sports Services.  
The Council will continue to work at M&T 
Stadium for soccer and lacrosse matches in 
the spring and football in the fall and winter.  I 
will be contacting volunteers who must renew 
their TEAM/TIPS training this year.  Contact 
me if you have any questions or if you are 
interested in volunteering for this project.  You 
can contact me using the information above. 

SQUIRES 
Steve Rogness 

410-549-5111  
fivernutz@comcast.net 

Recently squires, fellow knights, and 
family members attended a joint breakfast 
social on Sunday February the 20th. Joe Eagle, 
the Grand knight, spoke a few words about 
what the Knights are about and some of the 
activities they part take in. Likewise the Squires 
spoke about recent and upcoming events, such 
as recent trips to My Brother’s Keeper and BWI 
airport to welcome troops home.  The Squires 
also officially announced the highly anticipated 
Knights vs. Squires basketball game.  This 
event will take place Sunday March the 12th 
around 1 pm. All are welcome and admission 

for the game is foods for the Carroll County 
Rape Crisis/ Intervention center. 

Esto Dignus (Be Worthy) 

PRO-LIFE REPORT 
Al Grasley 

410-549-7668 (h) 
algras@verizon.net 

Maryland March for Life 
Please come on down to Annapolis and 

join us for the Maryland March for Life, Monday, 
March 14th. The March begins immediately 
after a 5:15pm mass at St Mary’s church in 
Annapolis. I will be going after work, and I 
believe Kathy Reid is organizing a car pool that 
will leave from St. Joseph’s parking lot. Please 
contact me or Kathy Reid, 
reidk@saintjoseph.cc, 443-920-9113 if you are 
interested. 

Lenten Baby Bottle Campaign 
Supporting Westminster Crisis 
Pregnancy Center 

Our Council will be teaming with the 
church for a baby bottle fundraiser. We will be 
passing out, empty baby bottles for people to 
take home and deposit their loose change, 
checks, or paper money. The filled bottles will 
be returned after Lent. The details are still 
being worked out, but please plan to participate, 
and lend a helping hand after mass to pass out 
and collect these bottles. A special thanks to 
George Moriatis for pointing me and the 
Council in the right direction. 

House of Representatives De-Funds 
Planned Parenthood! 

The biggest news of this month is the 
House voted on Friday Feb 18th 240-185 to 
block federal funds from going to Planned 
Parenthood. Rep. Mike Pence, R-Ind., who 
proposed the move, said, "It is morally wrong 
to take the taxpayer dollars of millions of pro-
life Americans and use them to fund 
organizations that provide and promote 
abortion." 

“Now that the House of Representatives 
has voted to defund Planned Parenthood, it is 
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the Senate’s turn to do the same,” said Father 
Frank Pavone, the director of Priests for Life. 
“It is time for the people to make history and 
defy the notion that they cannot get the Senate 
to defund Planned Parenthood. It is time for 
our citizens to speak with an unprecedented, 
unified, and loud voice: No more money to the 
most corrupt organization in America.” 

The Pence Amendment will most likely 
be stripped from the resolution in the Senate 
but there is no doubt that the current Congress 
is overwhelmingly pro-life and is willing to vote 
“pro-life” when asked. 

Let’s pray that they will continue to fight 
for the unborn 

Please continue to pray for the unborn. 
Stay Strong, God is on our side! 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 
George Moriatis 
410-795-2280 (h) 

gcmoria11@Comcast.net 

Brothers – We, along with all the 
councils in the state, have been asked by John 
Fox, State Communities Activities Director, to 
conduct an ongoing food drive to assist those 
in need in our communities.  The program is 
called Food for Families and is to be conducted 
during the remainder of the fraternal year.  We 
at Council #7612 have always been very much 
aware of our first principal, Charity, and we will 
no doubt respond.  We will be kicking off the 
campaign at St. Joseph’s Catholic Community 
with two large boxes in the Cassidy Center and 
one large box at our council home.  The boxes 
at the church will have a sign indicating the 

Knights of Columbus Food for Families effort, 
but we are also combining with Carroll County 
Food Sunday, Our Daily Bread, and My 
Sister’s Place.  As I noted above, the drive will 
be ongoing.  Please bring non perishable food 
items when you come to our monthly business 
meeting and when you attend mass.   When 
we shop if we buy one or two additional items 
we can each make a difference.  I thank you all 
in advance for your generous help. 

FOURTH DEGREE 
Tom Greul 

410-795-5931 (h) 
410-596-1176 (c) 

tomgreul@comcast.net 

The exemplification of the 4th degree 
will take place in Frederick Md. on April 9th. 
The degree will start at 12 pm so all candidates 
must register before that time. If you are 
interested in being a member of the color corps 
please let me know. We have extra regalia for 
those who want to participate but do not own 
their own. 

The officers of the Assembly are 
discussing moving the time of the 4th degree 
meetings to 7:30 pm instead of the 8:00 time 
we meet now. Stay tuned for further info and a 
change over date should the Assembly accept 
this new change. 

We will be holding our annual teachers 
appreciation dinner in the next few months, 
please help support this great event. Greg 
Lynch PGK is running this event will be 
forwarding more info. 

 



 

 

CHANCELLOR’S REPORT 
David Johnston 
(443) 609-4758 (h) 
(443) 610-3216 (c) 

Chancellor@kofc7612.org 
Brothers,  

If you know of a member who is sick or is recently deceased, PLEASE CALL the Grand Knight or 
Chancellor.  We would rather get 250 calls about someone who needs our prayers than fail to assist 
someone in need. 
– Rita Lalka (Bob Koleszar’s mother-in-law) 
– S/K Douglas Knox 
– Thomas Piechocki (Mike’s brother) 
– Louis Miles (Ray’s uncle) 
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK 
– Ashley Berdel  
– Verna Blanchard (Chris Ryder’s 

Mother in Law) 
– Kellie Boehm  
– Patty Bowlen (friend of Dick 

Zabela) 
– Richard Brady  
– Al Cassiere  
– John Catalano  
– Ray Comes  
– Joan Cornell (mother of Tom 

Roden) 
– Wanda Coy (Bob Coy's Wife)  
– Pete Decker  
– Emma DiMaio  
– Children of Toni DiVenti  
– Mike Driscoll 
– Mary Erline  
– Deborah Flynn (Alec Kerr’s sister) 
– Alexandra Fry  
– Jerry Fuller (Jay Fuller’s father)  
– Otto Greul 
– Rose Marie Gomeringer (Emma’s 

mom)  
– John Gropshover  
– Ed Hantzell 
– Barbara Heck (Diane Eagle’s 

Cousin) 
– Cindy Hogan  
– Joni Holland  
– Joe Horner  
– Bud Housel  
– Lee Hoyas  
– Valerie Hundertmark 
– Joe Januszewski  
– Margaret Kaelin  
– John Kendall 
– George Koleszar (brother Bob 

Koleszar)  
– Julian “Junior” Knisley 
– Mary & John Maguire  
– Terry Manner  
– Floyd McCurdy 

– Charlie McTygue (Father of John 
McTygue)  

– Joe Mettle  
– Carl Motter (Scott’s father)  
– Paul Noel 
– Mary Novak 
– Jim Patanella 
– Anna Pierce  
– Pat Reilly  
– Randi Roden (half-sister of Tom 

Roden) 
– Adele Sadoski (daughter of Ed 

Budelis) 
– Kathy Salvemini 
– Gonzalo Sanchez (PGK Sacred 

Heart) 
– Ben SanFellipo (Frank’s Father)  
– Elaine San Fellipo (Frank’s Wife) 
– Frank SanFellipo 
– Bill Sapp  
– Connie Sapp (Bill's Daughter in 

Law)  
– Ed Sapp  
– Tom Schwartz  
– Dennis Sinmont (Rick Wilhide’s 

Brother in law)  
– Bob Steppling 
– Betty Steppling 
– Uhul Talley 
– Vicci Unglesbee  
– Eleanor Urick  
– Ray Vaccare  
– Cheyenne VanCleve  
– Janet VanCleve 
– Annamaria White 
– Katherine Winkler  
– Gertrude Witte 
– Joe Wolf 
– Denise Wolfe  
– Charlene Young (works with Ray 

Miles) 
– Kathy Young (Joe Eagle’s Mother-

in-Law) 

– Sam Young (Joe Eagle’s Father-in-
law) 

– Sandee Zabella  
– John Zamb 

mailto:Chancellor@kofc7612.org


 

Fulton Sheen Council Calendar 
 

Council Rosary Night 
Rosary every Tuesday evening at 7:30pm at Cassidy Center.  Since 9/11/2001, 
Knights and their ladies of our Council family have gathered each Tuesday evening to 
say a Rosary in memory of those killed that tragic day and for service men and women 
at home and abroad fighting the war on terror. 
 
Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
We, as a Council, have made a commitment to be present every Sunday morning, 
between 6:00 and 7:00 am., for adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the chapel at St. 
Joseph’s.   
 

MONTHLY CALENDAR 
MARCH 

5 
Senior Prom, South Carroll Senior 
Center 

7 Council Directors Meeting 7:30 PM 
8 Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

10 
Council Business Meeting 7:30 PM, 1st 
degree 

11 Lenten Dinner 6 PM 

13 
Deacon Todd Smith farewell, Cobblers 
3 PM 

12 
St Patrick's Day dinner dance 6PM, 
Amer. Legion 

12 
Knights/Squires basketball game, St. 
Joe 

14 CUFP House Meeting 7:30 PM 
18 Lenten Dinner 6 PM 

 

APRIL 
1 Lenten Dinner 6 PM 
2 Double bingo, basket & pocketbook 
8 Lenten Dinner 6 PM 
9 Fourth Degree Exemplification 
9 Art Auction, Winfield Fire House 
10 Squires donut sale 
11 Council Directors Meeting 7:30 PM 
13 Council Business Meeting 7:30 PM 
15 Lenten Dinner, Peter's Fish Fry 
18 CUFP House Meeting 7:30 PM 
25 Color Corp Practice 6:45 PM CCARC 

 

MAY 
7 Red Cross Blood Drive 
9 Council Directors Meeting 7:30 PM 
11 Council Business Meeting 7:30 PM 

13-15 Md. State Convention O.C. 
16 CUFP House Meeting 7:30 PM 
18 First Degree 
19 Second Degree 
20 Third Degree 
21 Family Movie Night 6:15 PM 
23 Color Corp Practice 6:45 PM CCARC 

 

JUNE 
6 Council Directors Meeting 7:30 PM 
8 Council Business Meeting 7:30 PM 
4 Awards Banquet 6 PM 
13 CUFP House Meeting 7:30 PM 
22 Social, Grand Knight's Picnic  
27 Color Corp Practice 6:45 PM CCARC 
27 Assembly Meeting 8 PM CCARC 

20-25 Sykesville carnival 
6 Council Directors Meeting 7:30 PM 
8 Council Business Meeting 7:30 PM 
4 Awards Banquet 6 PM 
13 CUFP House Meeting 7:30 PM 

 

 



 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Below is contact information for this year’s officers and directors. 
Office Name eMail Phone 
Grand Knight Joe Eagle Eaglefamily76@gmail.com 410-549-3675
Deputy Grand Knight Bill Rooney brooney73@comcast.net 410-458-8829
Chancellor Dave Johnston chancellor@kofc7612.org 443-609-4758
Warden Harold Bernadzikowski haroldterp93@comcast.net 410-552-9203
Lecturer Tom Greul tomgreul@comcast.net 410-596-1176
Advocate Steve Ransdell sransdell@verizon.net 410-549-0204
Program Director Otto Greul ottogreul@aol.com 410-552-9379 
Membership Director John Hundertmark johnhundy@hotmail.com 410-795-5555 
 

OUR WEBSITE 
www.kofc7612.org 

Refer to this web site for copies of previous Communiqués and other up-to-date 
information regarding Council activities and other contact information. 
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PARISH LENTEN 
DINNERS 

 
Prepared by The Knights of Columbus Council #7612 

 
March 11, 18, 25, April 1,8,15 - 6:00pm 

Saint Joseph’s Catholic Community in the gymnasium 
 

MENU 
 

March 11: Crab cake dinner - $11 per adult, $7 under 11 
March 18: Steamed shrimp dinner - $11 per adult, $7 under 11 
March 25: Baked fish dinner - $11 per adult, $7 under 11 
April 1: Steamed shrimp dinner - $11 per adult, $7 under 11   
April 8: Crab cake dinner - $11 per adult, $7 under 11 
April 15: Peter O’Sullivan’s Famous Fish Fry - Details to follow 
 

Sign up required for all dinners.  
 Please sign up in the Cassidy Center. 

 
Please join us after dinner for Stations of the Cross in the church. 

 
 

 

 

  



 

 

 


	Council Rosary Night
	Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

